







www.denbighps.org.uk

Newsletter for Parents and Carers: 13th July, 2023

DENBIGH

Thank you so much for another great year at Denbigh.

The children have had a fabulous summer term, they have been to the beach, had fun at their Sport's Day, enjoyed the new MUGAs as well as working hard to achieve their character badges.

It has been a pleasure to see your children make progress in their learning and personal development over the year, they have done an outstanding job. We are so proud of them and I am sure you are too.

Thank you all for all your support over the year, it has been invaluable. School's partnership with parents and carers ensures your child gets the best education possible.

I would also like to thank all our staff for their hard work and dedication over this academic year. They all go above and beyond and ensure that Denbigh is a special place where our children can thrive.

We hope you have a great summer break and we are looking forward to seeing and working with you in September.

Louise Guthrie, Headteacher Carli Davison, Chair of Governors



























Attendance

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring that your children have good attendance and punctuality this year. The total school attendance for this year is: 94.6%.

Hutchison Meals

If your child has any **special dietary requirements/allergies** please contact the school office. We ask that you please update the Hutchison website and complete the Hutchison catering form. Forms are available from the school office.

Can you please make sure your child's meal is ordered for the week ahead.

If you must order on the day we ask this is done before 8:55am.

We also ask that if your child is off school their meal is cancelled each day.

Uniform

Thank you for sending your children to school looking smart and in the correct uniform.

Please make sure that all your child's school uniforms are labelled with your child's name and class. When sending your child in with gloves, scarves and hats please make sure they are labelled with names/class.

Jewellery - We ask that children not wear jewellery in school.

However if ears are pierced, one pair of very small studs may be worn.

We also ask that children do not have nail extensions during term time.

Water Bottle - Please send your child into school with a water bottle each day.

We have a range of uniform items in the school office foyer. Please help yourself to any spare bits you may need.

Shoes - can you please make sure your child is wearing the correct footwear please. Black shoes or plain black trainers for PE.

Sun Safety - During periods of hot, sunny weather we encourage the children to bring to school suncream, hats and sunglasses.

Dogs on school premisses

Dogs are **not** allowed on school grounds at any time.

This also includes being carried. Thank You

Safeguarding

This month our Safeguarding focus is 'Water Safety'. Please click the link below for advice on how to talk to your children about this. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact either Mr Holt, Mrs Bird or Mrs Young.

https://tvlb.org/water-safety/

Year Group Information

For more information on what your children have been up to this term please visit https://denbighps.org.uk/news/ for all the class information.

Please also follow us on Facebook and Instagram to get regular updates on events happening in school.

Sports Day

This year, our School Games Day was designed by our Sports Council and Sports Leaders. They worked hard to create a challenging course covering activities focussed around agility, balance and coordination. It was lovely to see the self-belief, passion and teamwork from our Denbigh children throughout each event. You are all amazing!











Fish Chips and Ice Cream

On Wednesday 19th July, 2023 children are having fish and chips as a picnic outside with ice cream. There are Quorn dippers and chips available for the vegetarian option. No sandwiches, wraps or jacket potatoes are available for selection on this day. If you have already ordered for Wednesday 19th July this has been cancelled so please log onto Hutchison and reconfirm your choice. For children that are not eligible for FSM please make sure you have sufficient credit on their account before ordering. There are also some small prizes to be won if your child stays for a school meal on that day.

Dates For Your Diary

Back to school Wednesday 6th September 2023

Nursery	Celebration	Tuesday 18th July, 2023	
		AM Nursery 11:10am-11:30am	
		30hrs Nursery and PM Nursery 2:45pm-3:10pm	
Reception	Graduation	Friday 14th July, 2023 10:00am	
Rocksteady Students	Rocksteady Concert	Friday 14th July, 2023 2:30pm	
Year 1	Achievers Assembly	Monday 17th July, 2023 1:30pm - 2:00pm	
Year 2	Achievers Assembly	Monday 17th July, 2023 2:30pm - 3:00pm	
Year 3	Achievers Assembly	Tuesday 18th July. 2023 1:30pm - 2:00pm	
Year 4	Achievers Assembly	Tuesday 18th July. 2023 2:30pm - 3:00pm	
Year 5	Achievers Assembly	Wednesday 19th July, 2023 1:30pm	
Year 6	Leavers Assembly	Thursday 20th July, 2023 1:30pm	
Year 6	Prom	Wednesday 19th July, 2023 5:00pm-7:00pm	
Reception	St Mary's Lighthouse Visit	Tuesday 18th July, 2023 9:15am-2:15am	
Raffle	Summer Raffle Drawn	Tuesday 18th July, 2023	
Whole School	Teachers Training Day	Friday 21st July, 2023	